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Minutes of the CDROB (Committee for Development of Recreational Opportunities in Brundall) 
Meeting Date: 12th August 2020 via Zoom meeting 5.30pm
Present.
Cllr Lawrence Britt (CDROB Chairman and Brundall PC Councillor), Cllr Julie Mickelburgh (Brundall PC), Richard Farley (BMH), Rev Peter Leech (Yare Valley Churches and BMH), Marianne Gibbs (MOP), Josh Whitwood (BMH) Sharon Smyth (Clerk to the Council)

Members of the Public:  None
1. Housekeeping – N/A
2. Apologies 
Cllr Gill Buckley, Cllr Mike Savory
3. Declarations of Interests
None.
4. Minutes of Meeting 18th November 2019
It was agreed with a majority vote and 1 abstention to accept the minutes.

5. Matters arising not on Agenda – 
As it was some time since the last CDROB Meeting, Cllr Britt took those present through the last minutes with brief explanations. No matters arising as actions are on the Agenda
6. Co-options and resignations
Josh Whitwood indicated that he intended to resign from the BMH Committee due to a potential IVA matter which has not yet been finalised. He intends to remain as a volunteer for the Hall though. The CDROB Committee will keep him on as a non-Councillor member.
7. Public Participation (15 mins) – No member of the public was present to speak
8. Draft letter of intent between the Memorial Hall, Yare Valley Churches and Brundall Parish Council
Richard Farley (Secretary of  BMH), Rev Peter Leech (Church Leader/BMH Committee) and Kevin Wilkins, Chairman of Brundall PC had previously met before lockdown to look at how the letter of intent could be formulated and how the relationships between the 3 parties could work regarding recreation in Brundall. The intention was not to alter any governing documents nor bodies, but there was a lot of crossover regarding leisure in the village which the letter of intent will be designed to alleviate and to avoid future conflict. The intention is for the organisations to adhere the points in the letter of intent and not individuals. Marianne pointed out a past “Memorandum of Understanding” which the Memorial Hall and PC had signed up to. Richard and Sharon will try to locate it and see if it was ever signed.

All agreed the draft letter was suitable to be presented to all three committees for comments and to be mandated by them. The results of that need to be fed back to RF, PL and KW and the CDROB Committee informed when done.

Cllr Britt mooted the idea of maybe a 4th signatory for the future to be determined, such as the Sports Hub CLG. The signatories will be Rev Leech (Yare Valley Churches), Richard Farley, (Brundall Memorial Hall) and Kevin Wilkins (Chairman of Brundall PC).
9. Land East of Brundall Memorial Hall- 
The appeal is to be held on 29th September and will last for about 4 days. The Inspector holding the appeal is now allowed to hold a site visit, but we do not know when that might be.

On the first day, those who wish to speak must attend in order for the Inspector to schedule times and dates for the parties to speak. Sharon Smyth has been working behind the scenes to prepare the files for Chairman Wilkins to attend alongside the Council’s solicitors at Ashtons legal. The recreational financial offer of £850K is to be split between the offered “Country Park” – run Dike also know as the Witton Run and the “Sports Park” 3 Ha of the Thurgar field.

This is disproportionate in terms of how the Council would like the S106 funding to be split and hence the Council has requested to be a party to the S106 agreement to be able to finalise the heads of terms should the application be approved.

10. Brundall Sports Hub- 

The Council’s planning application is due for approval today and the Clerk has not yet heard that it has been approved but suspects it has as the planning portal states “full approval” even though she has not yet had the Decision notice. The sub-group will need to take stock of up to date costs and then decide what grant funding it now needs to seek in order to alleviate the tight cost margins against the available S106 funds and CIL monies due. Richard enquired if the agents had included his comments and amended the plans. The Clerk had checked and saw that the amendments had been actioned. It was further mooted that, perhaps, the CLG could form part of the Letter of Intent?
11. Committee Structures and relationships

Revd Leech spoke about a recent meeting between himself, Chairman of the Parish Council and the Secretary of the Memorial Hall to agree on a better way forward for all recreational groups in the village for a more cohesive approach. The concept would formalise a way to work in partnership and to avoid the personality dependent ways which have dominated the structures in the past. A letter of intent will be drafted and put to the 3 Committees for agreement and signed by all parties to give a more focused way to work together.
12. PROW - Riverside
The Chairman informed the Committee that, for now, the PROW at Riverside has had to be put on hold due to the larger projects at hand, which the Council needs to concentrate on.
13. Open Forum
The Chairman, Cllr Britt spoke about how recreation in the parish (and the country) will look post covid. The Committee needs to be on hand to discuss ways to react and be proactive to what might come. As there could be a second spike in autumn/winter it will be some time before the crisis can be classed as over and we all need to adapt. Health with recreation will be uppermost in our plans. Recreation online will become more prominent. Activities in person will have to involve social distancing and so there is a huge challenge for Hall/Church clubs.

Signage will need to be reviewed, which it is currently at the Countryside Park. The Churchyard has plenty of places to sit. 

Litter has become a huge issue and Rev Leech advised that use of social media to attract litter picking parties would be useful Josh and Richard will liaise with the Clerk to make use of the litter picking equipment the Council had obtained.

Recreation will also feature in conjunction with health in the community and so it was agreed to invite a member of the Medical Centre and possible the library to come onto the CDROB committee.

14.       Items for next Agenda (not for discussion)
Final Draft of the Letter of Intent -

Cycleways-footpath improvements
Health with recreation initiatives
15. Dates for next CDROB Meetings:
TBA. Via Doodlepoll
Meeting closed at 6.45pm
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